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Instead of the normal meeting this week, members were encouraged to attend the annual picnic 

at Wesselman’s Park.  Approximately 20 members and six guests gathered in Shelter House #1 

for a lunch consisting of shredded BBQ pork or chicken, chips, baked beans, pasta salad, potato 

salad, cole slaw, and cookies.  The BBQ was prepared by the BBQ Barn on Diamond Avenue 

and very good. The weather this week has been very unpredictable, but the rain did stay away 

for the lunch hour and all were treated to a nice spring day with a bit of a breeze. 

 

With our President Mark Hackert out of town, Jeff Olson led the group in the pledge and reciting 

of the Optimist Creed and Don Julian said a prayer. 

 

Some of the normal annual traditions of putting on the green and grilling the main entrée of 

hamburgers and hotdogs were not done this year.  However, I do believe all had a great meal and 

a good time.  Thanks to all the members that were able to attend the picnic and contribute. 

 

If you don’t have plans this Saturday, please join those meeting at the east side BKD office at 

7:30 for grave visitation.  Also, it has been confirmed that Great Harvest Deli will be occupying 

the restaurant facilities at Old National Bank and will begin providing food service on June 3.  

So, food will be available once again at our next meeting. 
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